# St. Louis Infant School

# April / Aibrean Bealtaine / May 2023

Principal and Designated Liaison Person for Child Protection - Carmel McCarroll Deputy Principal and Deputy Liaison Person for Child Protection - Brenda McCarey



# April / May

St. Louis Infant School is blooming!!! Thanks to Mrs Connolly and the children for planting in the Autumn Term. The bulbs have grown and the flowers are beautiful!

We would appreciate some flowers for the May Altar next week.

<u>Enrolment</u> continues until June. Please let your friends and families know if their child is currently completing their 2nd year of preschool, they are eligible to start school in September 2023.

<u>Dates for Your</u> <u>Diary</u>

28th April -Sponsored Walk

1st May - Bank Holiday

2nd May - Staff Training - No School

5th June - Bank Holiday

6th June - Staff Training - No School

23rd June at 12.00 Summer Holidays



# MAY BANK HOLIDAY

School is closed on the 1st and 2nd May.



#### JUNE BANK HULIDAY

School is closed on the 5th and 6th June.



# **SUMMER HOLIDAYS**

School will close on Friday, 23rd June at 12.00pm.



Monthly Value of 'Worship'
As 'May is the Month of Mary', and our monthly value is Worship, we dedicate a special altar to Mary during May. The children are encouraged to bring in flowers during the month.

#### May and June Closures

The school is closed Bank Holiday Monday, 1st and Tuesday, 2nd May for staff training.
We are also closed on Bank Holiday
Monday, 5th June and for training on
Tuesday, 6th June. The teachers and SNAs
will attend training on the Primary Language
Curriculum. These webinars are helpful for
the full implementation of the New Primary
Curriculum.

#### **Parents' Association**

The Parents' Association will host the Sponsored Walk on Friday, 28th April. Cards were distributed last week. Please make every effort to support this event. The money raised will be used to purchase an interactive digital display board for a classroom. Cards and money are due back this week.

#### **Sun Cream and Sun Hats**

Please apply sun cream to the children each morning as the weather improves this term.
Children may wear sun hats at break time.

#### Communication

If you changed your email, mobile or home address, please forward this new information to the school. Emails are sent out regularly.

### **Digital Learning**

We will place an order for the last 2 digital display panels before the end of the school year. Thank you for supporting all our efforts to purchase 10 boards. All our fundraising events in the coming few weeks are geared towards buying these Active Panels, and we would appreciate your help with two fundraising events: The Sponsored Walk this week and Teddy Bears' Picnic later this term.

#### **Donations**

Raffle tickets for Trócaire raised €588.50. Go raibh míle maith agat for your generosity before Easter.

#### **Condolences**

We extend our sincere condolences to the Murray family on the death of Eveline, who taught in our school for many years. May she RIP.

#### **PE Days**

Gymnastics - Tuesdays for Junior and Senior Infants

GAA Football - Fridays for Senior Infants and First Class

**Dance - Thursdays for First Class** 

#### **Book Buddies**

Many classes enjoy reading with the older classes in St. Louis Girls.

#### **Attendance**

This is a very important term for teaching and learning, it is also a fun term, we would like full attendance everyday.

#### **Other Information**

- Office email; office@stlouisinfants.ie / 047-82913
- If you have changed your phone number, address or email please let Pamela in the office know.



